MEMORANDUM
TO:
Committee on Academic Programs
FROM:
Steering Committee 
RE:
Approval of a conversion of engineering specialty to BS in Biomedical Engineering
DATE:
April 8, 2010
Background:
Currently, the School of Engineering offers a biomedical engineering specialization within its Engineering Science major.  It proposes converting the specialization to a full major so that students completing the program can have it designated on their academic records, since their accrediting agency only allows for the designation of majors and not specializations.  The curriculum for the major would be identical to the curriculum for the current specialization.
Charge:

Since this is the conversion of an existing program to a full major, every step of   the College's program approval process http://www.tcnj.edu/~academic/policy/programapproval.html need not be followed.  However, CAP is asked to review this proposed Program Announcement determine whether there are any unaddressed questions in the proposal or whether the proposal is ready to be presented to the Board of Trustees and the State of New Jersey.
Timeline:  

Steering requests that, if possible, CAP complete this charge by the end of the spring 2010 semester.  

